
March 24, 2020 

By Electronic Mail (Commissioner.Clark@psc.state.fl.us) 

The Honorable Gary Clark 
Chairman, Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 

FILED 3/24/2020 
DOCUMENT NO. 01580-2020 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

Re: JOINT REQUEST FOR DEFERRAL OF CONS ID ERA TION OF 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION FOR DOCKET NO. 2018-0213 TL 
SUBMITTED BY FIND and AT&T 

Dear Chairman Clark: 

My client, the Petitioner, the Florida Inland Navigation District ("FIND") and the 
Respondent, BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida d/b/a AT&T Southeast 
("A TT"), represented by Tracy Hatch, jointly request that this matter be deferred from the March 
31 , 2020 Agenda Conference pursuant to the following conditions: 

A TT represents that it has in place a construction contractor, pending satisfactory proof 
of insurance, to have the telecommunications cable which crosses the Atlantic Intracoastal 
Waterway in Broward County, Florida relocated and that FIND will soon be able to begin the 
needed and necessary dredging work that has been pending since 2015; 

Accordingly, the parties request that the matter be deferred from the March 31, 2020 
Agenda Conference, and that this matter be brought back to the Commission for an update to the 
Commission by the parties, and further consideration of this matter as warranted by the 
Commission at its August 4, 2020 Agenda Conference. 

If you have questions or need additional information, please let me know. 

cc: Tracy Hatch (thatch@att.com) 
Charlie Murphy ( cmurphy@psc.state. fl. us} 
Mark Crosley (mcrosley@aicw.org) 
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